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       11th - 15th March 2024

Week 1
Principal's Message

Dear parents and carers,

This week we have all been recovering from last week’s dance show, but it has not slowed school life 
down! It’s been another busy week at Parklands.On Tuesday we held our Parent Forum, which was 
really well attended. We had lots of really positive conversations, and we were delighted to see so 
many parents and carers in attendance. We discussed mobile phones, vapes, and KS3 Home Study. 
You should have received an email with a link to the KS3 Home Study survey today, where you can 
give us some feedback on a proposed new system for Home Study.

On Monday Miss Kothia took a group of Year 7 students to Manchester to visit the Jewish Museum and 
a Synagogue.They had a brilliant time, learned a lot, and were fantastic ambassadors for Parklands. 

I was fortunate to have the opportunity to watch our  Year 8 girl's football team in action on Wednesday. 
The level of skill displayed was impressive and their team ethos and heart led them to a 7-1 victory in 
the District final against Albany. Well done girls we are very proud!

Tonight we are taking a small group of EAL students to see ‘Everybody’s Talking About Jamie’ at 
Chorley Little Theatre. Some of our students are also performing in this show, so it should be a really 
fantastic evening.

Yesterday was also World Book Day, and there have been lots of bookish activities going on all week, 
including a live online quiz with authors and footballers and house competitions in school to design 
bookmarks and find out what the teachers are reading. Our student Reading Leaders are visiting 
Highfield Primary to read to the KS1 children. In a couple of weeks we will also be hosting a storytelling 
event in honour of World Book Day, where we will be welcoming some Primary children and our VIPs 
from local care homes into school for an afternoon of reading (as well as some tea and biscuits!) We 
have also launched our visitor and staff book swap, which is just outside our main entrance, and is 
pictured below. Next time you are coming to school, why not bring a book to swap and find something 
new to read!

Regards,

Mrs. Batson
Principal
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SCOPAY

ApplePay & GooglePay - this functionality is now available to all parents, either via the app or web 
version.

New mobile app is coming soon. The new app will allow SCOPAY to enhance parents’ experience 
and add new features more quickly.
Please be aware it will automatically log parents out whilst the app upgrades. This sadly, is 
unavoidable as it’s a stipulation by both Android & Apple.

SCIENCE DISNEYLAND PARIS TRIP EASTER 

Please could parents see the email from Mr Madigan and complete the consent form. This can be 
either handed into the main office, N12 or returned to Mr Madigan via email. Thanks

YEAR 11 EASTER SCHOOL 

Will be held during the Easter break. Details were sent via email to parents and carers last week. Click 
on the link for a copy of the Easter School 2024 letter

YEAR 11 AFTER-SCHOOL REVISION PROGRAMME

Make the most of every opportunity to prepare for the best possible outcomes.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/10eS9MQH4u8OoBXCHfFD-0h5d9nc7uGaB/view?usp=sharing
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Attendance matters!

Overall school attendance since September 93.5%
Overall school attendance for the week 94.7%

National Average since September - as at 5/2/24 - 90%

Attendance by House since September:

Australasia 94.1%
Asia 94.6%

Europe 94.2%
South America 94.1%

Africa 93.7%

Attendance by House since last week:

Australasia 92.6%
Asia 94%

Europe 94.5%
South America 92.5%

Africa 94.5%

Highest form attendance per House for the week:

Australasia - New Caledonia 96.2%
Asia - Japan  98.6%
Europe - Italy 97.3%

South America - Colombia 96.4%
Africa - Madagascar 97.5%
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Perfect 3s

Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 57 pupils to date
Year 8: 45 pupils to date
Year 9: 39 pupils to date
Year 10: 30 students to date
Year 11: 58 students to date
All: 229 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the previous 
week?

Year 7: 153  pupils
Year 8: 120 pupils
Year 9: 128 pupils

Year 10: 121 students
Year 11: 146 students

All: 668 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 2.99 - 
3?

Year 7: 155 pupils
Year 8: 106 pupils
Year 9: 110 pupils

Year 10: 95 students
Year 11: 124 students

All:  587 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1Oc7pMK1GHvdSjp7jRfbp8rZMm9s6Zf8l61VMZn7aZM8/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0


Head Students’ Page

 Hi Everyone, 

I hope everyone had a lovely week! It's so nice to see all the form doors 
decorated for World Book Day. 

Just a reminder that it’s Pi day next week, and I can't wait to see if any 
of you make one for the competition, or decide to revise some of the 
numbers of Pi. 

Remember it's a house competition! Good luck!

Have an amazing weekend.

- Matilda
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Year 11 - Food & Nutrition exam - 

The year 11 Food & Nutrition pupils have had their practical exams this week and have produced a 
range of fabulous meals including eggs benedict, bao buns, pho, homemade bagels with fillings, 
sourdough croque monsieur and fresh pasta meals to name a few. 

Miss Flight and Miss Harrison are so proud of the dedication and maturity shown by all pupils this 
week.. Well done!
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RED NOSE DAY for COMIC RELIEF!

The Haslam Hampers are back! Mrs Fox and I will be putting together two lovely ‘red’ hampers to 
raise money for Red Nose day. Tickets will be available from the charity prefects £1 per strip from 
Monday and the they will also be available on SCOPAY. The draw will take place on Friday 15th March 
and we will inform of the winners in next week’s Parklands Bulletin. 
Many thanks Mrs Haslam and Mrs Fox 

School of Sanctuary

Our process to become a School of Sanctuary has been continuing this week and next week all pupils 
in school will have a Secure session on what this will mean for Parklands. The students will be looking 
at what the word ‘sanctuary’ actually means, what our school already does to welcome people who 
are seeking sanctuary and what more we can still do.
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A Memorable School Trip to the Jewish Museum & Synagogue!

Exploring the Jewish community in Manchester was an eye-opening experience for our students, and 
the trip provided them with valuable insights into the traditions and history of this vibrant community. 
The opportunity to examine key artefacts in Judaism and sit in a synagogue that has stood for over 
100 years added a historical dimension to their learning.

Our students were given the unique chance to create videos, capturing the essence of a specific story 
based on the experiences of a Jewish refugee arriving in Manchester. The guides and volunteers who 
accompanied us were not only informative but also enthusiastic in imparting knowledge about the 
Jewish religion and the Synagogue. The hands-on experience allowed our students to truly engage 
with the subject matter, making it an unforgettable educational journey.

What stood out was the students' enjoyment of the filming process and their engagement in following 
the personal story of a Jewish refugee. The hands-on approach of the museum allowed them to 
connect with the material in a way that traditional classroom settings may not always provide.

The school trip to the Jewish Museum & Synagogue was a resounding success, and we are grateful 
for the enriching experience it offered our students. We believe that such outings play a crucial role in 
broadening their horizons and fostering a deeper appreciation for diversity and history.

Thank you for your ongoing support in making these educational experiences possible.
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PE Update week beginning 4th March 2024

A very busy week in the PE department filled with lots of competitive sport! What a privilege it is to 
work with these talented youngsters, we’re very proud of you all! 

Y8 Girls Football District Final against Albany at Westway. 
What a performance! There was great talent on display which led an exciting 7-1 victory! 
Congratulations! 

Year 9 Boys ~Basketball Tournament at Parklands. 
Two teams took part in the Chorley district competition. We came 3rd and 5th in a competition with 
very talented basketball players. Well done lads. 

Fantastic work by everyone well done! Summer sports are on the horizon…

Year 7 Netball Tournament  -  We’re so proud of the girls 
for coming out in force this year to attend the netball 
tournament.  Both teams played well and fought hard 
against teams from Holy Cross, St Michaels, Southlands and 
Bishop Rawsthorne. Well done! Our B team did an amazing 
job and came 1st Fantastic! Well done. 

Year 9 Girls Handball Tournament at St Michael’s -  We 
fielded a strong team to compete in the district 
tournament. The girls showed great resilience and 
teamwork with amazing defending skills. They came 2nd 
in the district! Well done. 

Year 9 Boys Handball Tournament at Albany 
Great effort in Chorley distinct competition with all players 
relative;y new to the sport. Well done. 
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PE Update week beginning 4th March 2024

On Monday we took the GCSE Dance students to Leeds to watch a performance of Shadows, one of 
the dances they need to study for their exam. It was a fantastic opportunity for them and gave them a 
unique revision opportunity through booklets of information and the opportunity to ask the dancers 
questions. Some even got to try on the costumes!
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Like sport and PE but looking for a club to join? Click Here

Please click here for the weekly menu and additional information.

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/15YwiA6n-fKs3nz1n7ii9DvG3n_g2BZKV-CubCuVg7Og/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1YyqZvJNFGrnx4Q1oVdE_SpKREl4Do_1s/view?usp=sharing
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Pi Day

Pi day is held every year on the 14th of March due to the famous number it is named after, 
3.141592653589793238462643… 

There are 2 house competitions running, with individual prizes included. Memory Challenge!
There will be house points available for whichever house can remember Pi to the most digits.The 

student record is Tamsin Hannaford with 400+ digits!!
The Teacher record is Miss Cosgrove with 130 digits!

Pie making contest!
Make the best Pi Pie you can and bring it to S27 on Pi Day

It must be homemade!!
An expert panel of Judges will test your pies on: 
Quality, taste and mathematical decoration!!

Here are last Pi Days Pi Pie winners.

https://www.piday.org/million/


Prom Incentive 



Prom Incentive 



Parklands Projects

Canopy
 
The canopy build is in week 2 with the steels now erected. The polycarbonate roof will be delivered 
Monday ready to be installed next week. Looking good!

3G Pitch

This week sees the artificial grass pitch being installed, we have been lucky with the weather which is 
making the work a little easier.
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Priscilla
 

Seb Hobert, Mrs Sullivan-Brown & Mrs Holbert are all performing in the smash hit musical Priscilla 
Queen of the Desert during the Easter holidays. It is the heartwarming, uplifting adventure of three 
friends who hop aboard a battered old bus searching for love and friendship and end up finding more 
than they had ever dreamed of. With a dazzling array of outrageous costumes and a hit parade of 
dance floor favourites including “It’s Raining Men,” “I Will Survive,” “Hot Stuff,” “Boogie Wonderland,” 
“Go West,” “Girls Just Wanna Have Fun,” and “I Love The Nightlife,” this wildly fresh and funny 
musical is a journey to the heart of FABULOUS! Choreographed by Miss Marr and Mrs 
Sullivan-Brown. Tickets are available from @h-a-t-s.net



Whole School Messages

Please ensure that your child wears a helmet when they ride a bike.



Vacancies

Click here for further details.

https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/job-vacancies
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Internet Safety
£10 million in sales within 10 days  50,000 simultaneous players  The fighting game Tekken 8 has 
enjoyed an astounding degree of success since its release in late January. Its impressive 
presentation and entertaining roster of characters has struck a chord, both with long-term fans and 
newcomers to the Tekken series – many of whom are children and young people. 
 
Tekken’s relative lack of gore distinguishes it from similar titles such as Mortal Kombat, making it 
seemingly more suitable for under-18s. Its inherent focus on violence, however, plus a highly 
competitive online play mode against (often older) strangers and some potentially problematic 
strands of the plot combine to earn it a PEGI 16 age rating. Our #WakeUpWednesday guide has 
the full story. Click here.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1sIsnSn_Dijkw1q6oxD6qYr5dbdr9FAoM/view?usp=sharing
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Please get back involved. We have had lots of ticket sale disappear and we need to get them back up 
to 250 tickets

£1 a week, the weekly prize fund is currently at around £70 a week! There is a draw every week for 
Parklands and you are also entered in all of the bigger prizes.



Careers

Click here for this week’s news.

As always, lots of great careers content in Career News, including conferences, work experience 
opportunities, webinars, open events and much more!

Interviews for Runshaw College are in school on Thursday and Friday (14th and 15th March). 
Application deadline is rapidly approaching, so if you intend to apply to college and haven’t yet done 
so, please see Miss Berry as soon as possible. Deadlines have already passed for some colleges - 
you will be placed on a waiting list, but with no guarantee of a place.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Spring_issue_SEVEN.pdf


Careers

Assembly on Tuesday for Year 10, to choose their subjects for Taster Day in July at Wigan & Leigh 
College. 

Application forms are now available for the NHS work experience programme (Year 10). There are 
limited places and it is a very popular option, so see Miss Berry asap for a form.


